the interior

Produced by the Department of Community Affairs

February 18, 1975

CAMPUS NOTES

The SVC Student Sculpture Show will be on display at the Saginaw Art Museum beginning this Friday through March 25. An opening reception will be held at the Museum Friday evening from 7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

Dr. Samuel Levine will be presenting a paper entitled "Treatment of a Kinetic Study Using a Tagged Atom with Irreversible, Linear, Solvent Interaction" to the Physical Science Section of the Michigan Academy of Science, Arts, and Letters during its annual meeting at the University of Michigan on April 4 and 5.

Dr. William Byas will conduct a Support Services Workshop for the Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia in Atlanta this Thursday and Friday. Approximately 45 Special Services counselors, representing all 32 institutions in the System will be attending the workshop.

Mark Denay will present "State Composite Reports by Types of Michigan Colleges and Universities" and "A College Counseling Profile Book" at the annual meeting of the Michigan American College Testing (ACT) Council this Thursday at Boyne Mountain. He is chairperson of the Council's Research Committee, which has completed two projects since its inception last fall. One focused on college grading practices both nationally and in Michigan, and found a rise in college grades. The other studied the academic and non-academic characteristics of enrolled freshmen attending Michigan colleges.

Dr. Suk-Koo Yun has co-authored a research paper entitled "Incorporation of CP-Violation with Unified Renormalized Gauge Theory," which will be published in <u>Physical Review</u>, the journal of the American Physical Society. Yun's work was done in collaboration with Professor Y. Tomozawa of the Physics Department at the University of Michigan, and was supported in part by the U.S. Atomic Energy Commission.

Dr. George Eastland's paper, "Cadmium Halide Complexes of Triphenylphosphine Sulfide and Selenide and Triphenylarsine Sulfide," will appear in a forthcoming issue of <u>Inorganic and Nuclear Chemistry Letters</u>.

Dr. Frank Bernier will speak on a panel entitled "Charting Your Own Course: Career...College...or Combination?" this Saturday at the Saginaw YWCA as part of a day's activities under the general topic "Celebrate Women."

Dr. David Weaver has been elected an official delegate to the State Democratic Central Committee at a recent Democratic meeting in Detroit.

Doris March received a \$600 grant from the Michigan Council for the Arts to continue the school assembly programs presented by the Saginaw Valley Dancers. The group travels to schools to present a program on "What is Dancing?", using participation from the students.

(over)

The Inter-Club Council invites everyone to test his/her skill at a variety of games during the third annual Winter Carnival this Friday, beginning at 6:30 p.m. in Doan Center. Booths at the event, which is funded by Student Government, are operated by individual clubs.

Female undergraduate students who have good academic records and are active in extracurricular activities on campus or in the community are eligible to be nominated for Glamour magazine's Top Ten College Contest. Interested students should contact Peg Guimond before the end of the week.

Grandeur and Obedience, a film which studies the Rome of the Counter-Reformation, will be shown this Thursday at 7 p.m. in the Wickes Lecture Hall. The film is the seventh in Kenneth Clark's "Civilisation" series.

Mahanagar, an Indian film directed by Satyajit Ray, will be shown this Friday at 8 p.m. in the Wickes Lecture Hall. The film is part of the college's Classic Film Series.

A Festival of Short Films will be shown in Wickes Lecture Hall this Thursday at 10 p.m., Friday at 1 p.m., and Sunday at 8 p.m.

CO-OP NOTES

Tri-county employers aren't the only ones interested in SVC Co-op students. Keith Sutherland, a sophomore from Detroit, and junior Dave Sebald from Saginaw, both data processing majors, are working alternate terms on a job with the Burroughs Corp. in Detroit. Tom Rider, a senior accounting major from Bay City, has been working alternate terms at Polewach & Co. CPA's in Birmingham. Another accounting major, Irv Lichtenwald from Freeland, is working alternate terms at Jenkins, Eshman, and Magnus CPA's in Bloomfield Hills. Both Rider and Lichtenwald live in the dorms at Oakland University, and are registered for guest credit in evening courses.

Two Kalamazoo businesses, the Brown Company and Consumers Power, have requested contact with Gene Hamilton, Co-Op Director, to discuss possible co-op arrangements for the future. Other companies requesting visits include Clarke Floor Machines, Dresser Industries, and the S.D. Warren Paper Company, all in Muskegon; and the Parke-Davis Company in Detroit.

PERSONNEL NOTES

Mrs. Mary Parviainen has been named Director of Educational Services, Saginaw Juvenile Center and Instructor in Education at Saginaw Valley College. She had previously been a teacher-consultant for the emotionally impaired with the Bay-Arenac Intermediate School District.

Mrs. Yolanda Mendoza has been promoted to a Secretary I.

SPORT SHORTS

The basketball team defeated Detroit Tech last night, bringing its season record to 9-18. Team members will travel to Michigan Tech and Lake Superior State this Thursday and Friday.

Ralph Roberts, freshman 167-pound wrestler, won the Northern Michigan University Invitational last week, bringing his record to 20-0-1, and making him the number one Seed for the NAIA Regional Tournament to be held next Thursday at SVc

The college will also host the Class D Regional Wrestling Tournament for the Michigan High School Athletic Association this Saturday.